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_ . Publication of the Office of-the Dean of Operatmns

Week of December 7, 1992 Volume 1, Number 3

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS...

Congratulations to Dean Stanley Boylan and his wife Mrs. Esther Boylan, an
instructor in the Touro College Women’s Division, upon the engagement of their daughter
Avigail, a recent Touro graduate. Ms. Boylan is engaged to Binyomin Halberstam, the son
of Dr. and Mrs. Jacob Halberstam of Forest Hills. Mrs. Halberstam also is a Touro faculty
member in the Department of Communications. -

The Touro Newsletter extends a belated Mazal Tov to Mrs. Debby Yeger, Financial
Aid Administrator of the School for Lifelong Education, on the Bar-Mitzvah (13th Birthday)
of her son Shimshie. Mrs. Yeger works at 844 Avenue of the Americas, on the sixth floor.

*******************************************—***********************************

DID YOU KNOW...

...that Touro College will soon announce its connection to Internet? We expect this
connection to take place around February 1992. Internet connects the computer networks
of large businesses, colleges and government agencies all over the globe. Internet’s benefits
include providing up-to-the-minute news updates and electronic mail. It also offers the
ability to use research facilities; it assists in locating any article printed in any
newspaper/magazine within the past ten years, and it will fax the article to the user at
his/her request.

How did the forthcoming connection with Internet develop? Touro, in conjunction
with Global Enterprise Services(GES), submitted a proposal to the National Science
Foundation to fund a connection to the NSFNet, a high speed network which comprises a
large portion of Internet. This proposal was written by Mr. David Whitehead, a Senior
Technical Analyst with the Academic Computing department of Touro and was submitted
in April, 1992. The National Science Foundation approved the grant in October 1992,

paving the way for twenty two more institutions of higher education to have access to the
Internet.

The Touro Newsletter would like to congratulate the Touro Academic Computing
department on this accomplishment.
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SCHEDULED MEETINGS...

Women’s Division Board Meeting - Touro College, Women’s Division, 160 Lexington
Avenue - Monday, December 14th, 6:00 p.m.

Faculty Senate Meeting - Women’s Division - Monday, December 21st, 4:00 p.m. -
Library, 1st Floor

CANDLE LIGHTING: Friday, December 11th: 4:10 p.m.
Friday, December 18th: 4:12 p.m.

23rd STREET MOVE...

Within the next two weeks, personnel at the Main Center at 844 6th Avenue will
receive packing and shipping instructions in anticipation of our move to 23rd Street at the
end of January. In the interim, all personnel are requested to begin organizing their offices,
which should include discarding paperwork which is no longer needed. Prior to the move,
everyone is encouraged to discard papers that are outdated since there is no need to move
these items. Everyone should consult with his or her supervisor to determine what is
appropriate to discard. Your anticipated cooperation will be appreciated.

WELCOME...

... to Rabbi Elihu Marcus, who has joined the Touro College Community in mid
October, 1992. Rabbi Marcus is an Executive Assistant to President Bernard Lander and
is based at the Touro Executive Offices at the Empire State Building. On behalf of the
Touro Staff at large, The Touro Newsletter would like to extend a warm greeting and
express our pleasure on your joining the "team.”

..to Ms. Rosie Kahan who will begin the position of Director of Personnel, at the
Main Center, on Monday, December 14th. Ms. Kahan will be replacing Robin Goldberg,
who resigned her position in November. "Welcome aboard!"

Message from the Editor,

The Towro Newsletter once again thanks those Touro staff members who have
contributed information and called in with their suggestions. Please remember, all comments
and suggestions are always welcome; just call Chashy Kuritsky at (212) 447-0700, ext. 310 or
311, or fax your information to (212) 779-2344.

The Touro Newsletter would like to wish all employees "Happy Holidays."
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